
MGISAC Homeland Security Subcommittee Meeting 
September 9th, 2008 

 
ITEM DISCUSSION STATUS/ACTION 

Attendance Attendees: Debbie Briedwell, Jason Ebersole, 
Nancy Struemph, Andrew Gaffke, Kevin 
Baiotto 

Call to order at 10:05 AM 
 
 

Location Room 153 Military Education Facility  
Presentations  None 

 
 

WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS 
New attendees Nancy and Andrew from MIAC, Kevin from 

MU Extension out of Kirksville  
 
 

UPDATES 
HSAC meeting 
 

Debbie gave a brief demonstration of the GIS 
web viewer now at SEMA.  It went very well 
and was well received. 
 
Geospatial Investment Justification was 
added to list of possible items that RHSOC 
can spend against.  This is the first time that 
that has happened.  Opens up the $4.4 million 
to possibly being spent on geospatial. 
 
State appropriated $100,000 to continue work 
on data development in the NMSZ 
 
David Finch has $155,000 allocated to 
‘integrate GIS with MERIS’.  
 
In RHSOC meeting both Mark James 
(Director of Public Safety) and Paul 
Fennewald (Director of Homeland Security) 
mentioned that GIS would be a good area for 
the regions to invest and collaborate in.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We need to be at the table for these 
discussions to provide guidance. 

CI/KR meeting The CI/KR committee is creating a new 
strategic plan using Virginia as a model.  
There is potential to add GIS as integrated 
element of the State CI/KR Strategic Plan 
 
Tim Haithcoat and Debbie are leads with Paul 
from Region I on the team to develop the data 
portion of the document. 

 

USGS Alliance for 1:24K 
mapping and database 
development for NMSZ 

No update.  

HSIP A new web tool has been rolled out to access 
the HSIP dataset.  Need to know what data 
will be available and what their update 
process is. 
 

 

Project Homeland ArcGIS Server is up and running on SEMA 
private network.  Working on connections for 
Internet access. 
 
Debbie will give a demonstration of the new 
web viewer for National Guard on September 
26.   

 

Other Debbie submitted a summary report for the  



June Floods. The EagleVision program 
through USAF provided all of the imagery that 
Missouri received from the June floods at no 
cost to the state. 
 
Renee has given Debbie video files from flood 
flyovers to submit to the University so they 
can demonstrate their software to 
georeference video and photo.  Debbie will 
pass this on. 
 
SEMA will be holding a Dam Security 
Exercise on September 17th.  GIS will be a 
part of this.  
 
MoDot is working on a Safe and Sound bridge 
program.  Detours are being created for all 
bridges.  This file should be available for GIS 
when complete.  Contact Jason Ebersole if 
you want more information. 

 
 
 
 

MU Extension Kevin Baiotto works for MU Extension in 
Kirksville at the TCRC – Telecommunications 
Resource Center.  He is working to have 
students (mostly 4-H) collect detailed shelter 
data for the Red Cross.  The data will be 
property of the Red Cross when completed. 

 

MEETINGS AND CONFERENCES 
ESRI Homeland Security 
Summit 

October 20-23rd, 2008 - Scottsdale, Arizona 
 

MERIS Training MERIS training is being offered throughout the State.  See http://training.dps.mo.gov. for 
locations and times and to enroll. 

NEXT MEETING Next meeting, October 14.   10 a.m. – 12 p.m. 
 


